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2023 is a year of growth and fruit

Nepal
Whether we’ve been in Nepal, Burundi, or here at home, we’ve seen God do 

incredible things through the ministry he has given us.
In February, I continued training Pastors, Leaders, and Church Planters in two areas 

of Nepal. This is my second year with these two groups and this Fall, they will be 
graduating with their Certificates of Ministry. 

In March and April, Connie was busy discipling, mentoring, and counseling young 
women who have great potential to become disciplemakers (2 Timothy 2:2) I was 

writing material for training Pastors in Biblical Theology and the Truth about the Bible, 
God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit. 

Together, we’ve had the privilege of counseling several couples, and teaching people 
 to become disciples who become disciplemakers. 

Burundi

Burundi is a nation just south of Rwanda. 
According to Wikipedia, Burundi is the 
poorest nation in the world. If you read 
the description from the Internet, you 
would never choose to go there, but 
earlier this year, I together with Chuckk 
Gerwig and Doug Posey met a man from 
Burundi who excited us about the 
possibility of ministry there. So we 
decided to do an exploratory trip. Wow! 
What a blessing this was. We trained 56 
Pastors and Leaders. 

I returned last Sunday (5/27) from Burundi overwhelmed with the joy of what God had 
accomplished. It was one of the most blessed trips I have taken in Africa. As we saw 

their hunger learn and ability to grasp God’s Word, God gave us a wonderful 
confirmation that Burundi will be a great opportunity for ministry in the future. I’m 

already planning to return this winter. 

Plans for the rest of 2023
This Friday, I take off again for Nepal to teach the second portion of Biblical Theology 
to the same students you saw from Bkaktapur and Chandrapur. If God wills, I’ll return 
again in the Fall for one more course and then we will graduatethese two classes We 
already have 6 other areas in Nepal waiting for training. So in 2024, we will begin 

training for two of these areas!

Also in the Fall, I am planning to return to Liberia to resume training there and also to 
lead a second trip to Burundi! As you can see it will be a busy year!

Opportunity for Connie this Fall

Please pray for Connie. She is looking into an opportunity to go to Thailand with Zoe 
International. She is very excited about the possibility for ministry. She is hoping that 
two young women that she mentors can come with her on this mission trip. Please 

pray that God will open the doors for the three of them to go!

Click Here to Support Training in Africa & Nepal
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